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	For action

	Action Required
TDAG is invited to consider the following document

	SOURCE:
	Bulgaria, Finland, Italy, Portugal, Switzerland and Turkey

	TITLE:
	Financial implications of the contributions submitted to WTDC-10


On the occasion of the 2008 session of Council, the CEPT WG ITU, responsible for the coordination of European proposals to the World Telecommunication Development Conference (WTDC-10), held a meeting at which the issue of the financial implications of proposals submitted to the conference was discussed.

The authors of this document request TDAG to bring to the attention of the membership the requirements of Number 142 of the Constitution (Provision 4 of Article 22) and Numbers 488 and 489 of the Convention (Article 34) in order to ensure that proposals submitted to the Conference are compliant with these requirements.

The letter is reproduced in annex.
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	REPUBLIC OF TURKEY
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGIES AND COMMUNICATIONS AUTHORITY


Dr. Vladimir MINKIN 

The Chairman of Telecommunication Development Advisory Group, ITU

The Proposal supported by following Member States:
Bulgaria, Finland, Italy, Portugal, Switzerland and Turkey

Dear Dr. Minkin,

As you recall, CEPT WG ITU, with the responsibility to coordinate European views during and before ITU Conferences, discussed the preparations for the WTDC-10 at its meeting held in Geneva during Council 2008 session.
One of the issues discussed was the financial implications of the contributions submitted to the conference. As you are aware, Article 22 of the Constitution of the ITU concerning Telecommunication Development Conferences, provision 142 stipulates that:

 “...When adopting resolutions and decisions, the conference shall take into account the foreseeable financial implications and should avoid adopting resolutions and decisions which might give rise to expenditure in excess of the financial limits laid down by the Plenipotentiary Conference.”
Article 34 of the Convention, regarding the Financial Responsibilities of Conferences, also indicates that:

“Before adopting proposals or taking decisions with financial implications, the conferences of the Union shall take account of all the Union’s budgetary provisions with a view to ensuring that they will not result in expenses beyond the credits which the Council is empowered to authorize.”

However, experience has shown that some times it is not the case that all contributions have the necessary information on their financial implications.

Therefore, the Group decided to send this letter to the TDAG Chairman requesting this issue to be brought to the attention of the member states in the way considered more appropriate, i.e. by taking this on the agenda of the Advisory Group or by issuing a circular letter.

Consequently Mr. Chairman, I would kindly ask you to consider the Group’s request and take the action that you deem appropriate.

We further note that it might be useful to collect information on the application of this concept within the ‘UN family’, e.g. in UPU (Universal Postal Union).

Yours sincerely, 

O. Faruk KOCAK
Head of International Relations and EU Coordination Department
Information Technologies and Communication Authority of Republic of Turkey[image: image3.png]
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